
Newsletter: Friday 23rd September 2022
Dear Parents and Carers,

We are now 3 weeks into the Autumn Term and what a great start to the academic year it has been so
far. This week's newsletter, we hope, is full of useful tips and information, and will also give you
opportunities to work in partnership with us.

Thanks for your continued support.

Jamie Richards / Kellie Henderson
Inclusion Manager / SENCO

Thought of the week: “There is no such thing as ‘away’, when we throw anything ‘away’ it must go
somewhere”.

Theme for assemblies this week: Recycling Week - In assembly this week we looked at recycling
and the difference it can make - we talked about Afroz Shah, In October 2015, Afroz and his
neighbour Harbansh Mathur, an 84-year-old, were frustrated with the piles of decomposing waste
that had washed up and completely overwhelmed Versova beach. Determined to do something
about it, the pair started cleaning up the beach themselves, one piece of trash at a time.
For more than two years, Afroz has been leading volunteers in manually picking up rubbish from
Versova beach and teaching sustainable waste practices to villagers and people living in slums along
the coastline and the creeks leading into it. Champion of the Earth 2016: Afroz Shah

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FnALkpJ89zo&t=83s


Friday 30th September 2022 - 9.45am-10.45am - in the school hall.

We are holding a coffee morning for parents and professionals.
Younger children / siblings are welcome, we will have some toys available.

This is a chance for you to meet other parents, some of the school staff and services that may
be helpful including the School Nursing Team, Beezee bodies for weight management,

Thurrock Adult Community College, and our local governing body members.

We look forward to seeing lots of you there!

October is Black History Month - WE NEED YOUR HELP!

At TPA this October we would like to recognise the importance of celebrating differences between us.
We would like to expose our children to cultures that they may not have come across before.

On the last day of term, 14th October, we would love to give our children a multicultural tasting
experience - if you think you can provide a dish for the children to try, please let us know

- not to contain nuts.
If you feel that you can add something to Black History Month and feel that our students could learn
something from you about your culture (music, dance, dress), please get in touch with Mr Richards.



Until the end of this half term we will be collecting items for Thurrock Food Bank.
If you would like to donate a food item, please make sure it is non perishable, you can drop it into the

school office.
The food bank urgently need TINNED FISH, TINNED POTATOES, TINNED MEAT, TINNED FRUIT,
JAMS AND SPREADS, TINNED TOMATOES, MASHED POTATO, DRIED NOODLES, LONG LIFE

FRUIT JUICE / SQUASH, BISCUITS.
If you are struggling and require support from Thurrock Food Bank, you can find information here:

https://thurrock.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/

At Pioneer - Bullying is not OK, bullying bothers us!
If you have any concerns about bullying at our school, do not delay, please get in touch with Mr

Richards or Mrs Bell, we are really keen to tackle bullying head on and stand up against bullying.
You can also share yours/ your child’s experiences of bullying here:

https://forms.gle/hxYyMCLdDVJRWyW66

https://thurrock.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/
https://forms.gle/hxYyMCLdDVJRWyW66


Support / Advice for Parents



SEND
Welcome to the new SEND part of our newsletter that will keep you up to date with top tips, advice and where to
go for support. This newsletter will be focussing on Speech and Language. If you have concerns about your child,
please speak to your child’s class teacher or Miss Henderson (SENCO).

Below is some information from the Communication Trust that provides milestones of where children should
typically be at different stages of primary school, in terms of their speech language and communication.

https://ican.org.uk/media/3186/primary_milestone_poster_-_final.pdf

https://ican.org.uk/media/3186/primary_milestone_poster_-_final.pdf


In the Reception and Nursery we will be screening all children for possible difficulties, more
information will be sent via Dojo. If you have concerns already for pupils in Nursery the Tilbury’s
Children Centre run a weekly speech and language clinic bookable in advance. Book in advance by
phoning 0300 300 1544.

For more support and useful strategies please click on the link below.
https://speechandlanguage.info/parents
www.talkingpoint.org.uk

https://speechandlanguage.info/parents
http://www.talkingpoint.org.uk


Keeping Children Safe - Our Safeguarding Team

If you are concerned about the wellbeing of any child at our school you can speak to any member of
our safeguarding team.

If you are worried about a child who doesn’t attend our school, or you are concerned outside of school
hours, you can report concerns directly to Thurrock Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub on - 01375652802

If you believe someone is in immediate harm you should call 999.
Keep


